Port of London - River Thames



SAFETY BULLETIN No.2 of 2021

GOOD SEAMANSHIP ETIQUETTE WITHIN THE PORT

Over the past six months the Port of London Authority (PLA) has received 55 wash complaints regarding vessels passing piers, jetties and moorings.

Mariners are reminded that it is a principle of good seamanship that when passing items of river infrastructure, they should pay particular care to their vessel's wash & draw-off and ensure that any reduction of speed to reduce the effects is made at ample distance prior to passing, in order for it to dissipate sufficiently. Care should also be taken to allow sufficient distance past any infrastructure, before increasing speed again.

Around high-water, the wash generated from vessels in the Thames can be amplified and reflect off the river walls several times before dissipating. Equally, during the period approximately one hour either side of low water, the draw-off effect from passing vessels can have an even greater impact on berthed vessels, when they are at their closest point to the riverbed.

It is important to note that speed, is not the only factor linked to wash and draw-off. In addition, the type of the vessel's propulsion and the design of the hull all have a part to play in the wash generated from a vessel.

However, speed is a significant causal factor and mariners are reminded that even when 'speed reductions' or 'pass with cautions' are not in place, it is good etiquette and seamanship to consider the wash being generated. Regular visual checks should be made over the vessel's stern to assess any effects.

Our incident investigation findings have indicated that some mariners do not fully appreciate the majority of AIS or GPS units display speed as: "speed over the ground", which does not take account of the effect of the tide. Therefore, speed adjustments are required when utilising these types of aids to navigation.

The PLA would also like to remind everyone that incidents, near misses and safety observations should be reported to London VTS as soon as possible after the event, which enables the PLA to deploy assets to investigate the issue and gather evidence. This should be followed up with a written report, submitted to the Harbour Master, which can be done via the marine report form on the PLA Website or within the PLA App.

Houseboat wash complaints are also handled by the Harbour Master's team and should be reported as soon as possible, only by using this form: https://www.pla.co.uk/Safety/The-Harbour-Masters/Houseboat-Wash-Report. There is no requirement to call London VTS.

PLA Harbour Service Launches will be conducting enhanced compliance monitoring throughout the port with a particular focus on wash monitoring at strategic locations and any concerns raised, will lead to appropriate enforcement action being taken.

07 September 2021

Port of London Authority London River House, Royal Pier Road, Gravesend, Kent DA12 2BG

Darren JA Knight Deputy Harbour Master



Telephone calls, VHF radio traffic, CCTV and radar traffic images may be recorded in the VTS Centres at Gravesend and Woolwich